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For Immediate Release  

August 9, 2021
Vesterheim Received Grant from the State Historical Society of Iowa
DECORAH, Iowa —Vesterheim, the National Norwegian-American Museum and Folk Art School, has received a grant from the State Historical Society of Iowa, a division of the Iowa Department of Cultural Affairs, Historical Resource Development Program (HRDP).

The grant will support the masonry restoration of the museum’s Main Building. The building is made up of three sections with the original building constructed in the 1870s as a luxury hotel and two later additions. The grant will support masonry restoration of the original 1870s building to re-establish the integrity of the brick assembly and to manage water intrusion into the wall mass during heavy rain events. 
In 2017, this building became a contributing part of the Decorah Historical Commercial District. For the work, Vesterheim has engaged Lerch Bates, a technical consulting and engineering firm with offices in Minneapolis, Minnesota, that specializes in the NPS (National Park Service) approval process to ensure that the masonry rehabilitation follows NPS guidelines.
The State Historical Society of Iowa awarded $553,912 in 24 grants in 20 communities for research projects as well as other initiatives supported by the Historical Resource Development Program. These grants are part of more than $2.3 million in grants awarded to 191 Iowa organizations and individuals working in arts, culture, history, humanities, film, and media in 69 communities as announced in July by Gov. Kim Reynolds and the Iowa Department of Cultural Affairs.


Funding is made possible through annual appropriations from the Iowa Legislature and through state-federal partnerships with the National Endowment for the Arts and the National Endowment for the Humanities. Additional funding comes from the nonprofit State Historical Society of Iowa, Inc., and through the state’s Resource Enhancement and Protection Act, which the legislature enacted to provide funds to preserve, conserve, interpret, enhance and educate the public about Iowa’s historical resources.
Vesterheim, the National Norwegian-American Museum and Folk Art School, welcomes people of all ages and backgrounds to engage in the conversation of the American immigrant journey through the lens of the Norwegian-American experience. Vesterheim offers innovative and interactive exhibits, classes, and programs, both at the dynamic campus and park in scenic Decorah, Iowa, and online at vesterheim.org and Vesterheim social media. For more information on exhibits, classes, programs, tours, membership opportunities, and ways to donate and volunteer, connect at vesterheim.org, (563) 382-9681, and Vesterheim, 502 W. Water St., P.O. Box 379, Decorah, IA, 52101-0379.
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